Summary of Minutes

General Meeting held on Thursday 18 March 2004
Meeting opened: 7:35
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING:
Moved: John Jones Seconded: Peter Jones
BUSINESS ARISING FROM MINUTES:
Thanks were extended to Dianne and Peter Chalk for hosting
viewing of “Kingscliffe” and providing afternoon tea.
CORRESPONDENCE:
Moved: Kay Bond Seconded: Shirley Houghton
TREASURER’S REPORT at 29 February 2004:
Opening balance was $3025.17 Income totalled $882.85
and expenditure totalled $605.20. This left a balance of
$3302.82/ Moved: Eris Powell. Seconded: Shirley Jeffries.
MEMBERSHIP:
Carmel Henderson and Jeremy Knight were welcomed as new
members. Dylan Knight was 11 years old today.
RESOURCE CENTRE:
Jill Greenhill indicated the progress in collecting house names,
illustrating how some 1932 local newspapers assisted in the
task.. Recent newspaper ‘finds’ include a photo of the
carnation farm in Preston Road in 1940’s
HERITAGE TOUR:
Few seats left for Glasshouse Mountain Tour on Sat 27 March
Pre voting for Council elections was advised. COMING
EVENTS:
QALFHS Local and Family History Fair on Sunday 30 May
2004 at Mt Gravatt Showgrounds. Pre-book for
$5.50.GENERAL BUSINESS:
Announcement of death of member Nella Crellin (Kimlin).
Thanks were extended to those who work on and contribute to
the Bring and Buy Table.
SPEAKERS: Spot Speaker ,John Harper continued his talk
from the previous month (power failure). He showed us his
very interesting Photos of the building of the Wynnum Manly
Trailer Boat Club marina. today.
Main Speaker, Merv Hoppner, Regional Superintendent of
Police in SE Qld before he retired in 1991. He came to our
area in 1952 and in the many years that followed saw the good
and the bad of life in the Wynnum area. He knew the local
people intimately and he was able to amuse us with anecdotes
about some of our members.
Door prize: Beryl Kennedy Members Draw: Laurima Rabe
Meeting closed: 9:30 Kay Bond

(Full un-abridged minutes are available on request)
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NEWSLETTER

April 2004
Thursday 15 April at 7.30pm

in the Baptist Church Hall
(Corner Bay Terrace / Clara Street)

“Plenty of Rope”
b

y
Wynnum Engineering

Keith Brosnan

Ian Kennedy
will tell us about the
“Sydney Saddle”

(Our appreciation to Gil Long who will be introducing
and giving a vote of thanks to the guest speaker)

Gold Coin entry - covers hire of Hall and Supper
Bring and Buy Stall - Please bring your unwanted gifts,
cakes, fruit and vegetables to support the Resource Centre
Appreciation to Noela Stratton, Peg Borg and Gwyneth
Gilshenan who will be providing your supper

Invite a friend to attend



Introducing your Committee members for this Year

At the Annual General Meeting, held in March, a new
Committee was selected by members. Several people
who have been on the committee before are well-known
(and I dare say loved!) within the Society. Others are
first timers to the Committee and may not be as familiar.

The Committee would like to encourage members to be
active within the Society. Do you have an idea for a
suitable project? Does someone you know have an
interesting story that could be made into an oral history?
Would you like to express your writing talents and
submit an article for the Newsletter? We would be most
appreciative for any suggestions or thoughts that could
help in the gathering and retaining of our local history.

The Committee members and the positions which they
will be fulfilling are:
President — Heather Smith

Vice President — Eris Powell

Secretary - Correspondence — Lena McCreedie
Minutes — Jill Greenhill
Treasurer - Jan Parnell

Committee Members -

Resource Centre (Librarian) — Jill Greenhill
Membership Co-ordinator — Noela Stratton

Guest Speakers &
Newsletter Editor — Mellissa Champley

Oral History Co-ordinator — Minnie Bowman
Supper Roster & Function Catering — Myrtle Beitz
Publicity Officer — Ian Wheeler

We look forward to your support to help us make this a
very active and successful year.

Heritage Tour
Saturday 26 June

The next tour is presently in the process of being
put together, but we can reveal the following
snippets to get you in the mood.....

e Explore the Boonah district
e Tour through “Coochin Coochin”
Homestead built in 1843

Further details will be made available in coming
Newsletters.

QUEENSLAND
FAMILY & LOCAL HISTORY
FAIR

SUNDAY, 30™ MAY 2004
9.00am — 4.00pm

LINDUM STATE SCHOOL
North Rd, Lindum

This school will celebrate its Jubilee on
Saturday the 8" May. Amongst many other
activities a fete will be held with the highlight
of the day being the unveiling of a
Commemorative Plaque.

A publication looking over the history of the
school, “A Journey in Time”, is now available
in our Resource Centre. A special thanks is
given to member Percy Duke for donating the
publication.

Remember our Regular Meetings. . ..

Third Thursday (April 15) Baptist Hall 7.30pm
Keith Brosnan “Plenty of Rope”

Last Thursday: (April 29) Wynnum Public Library 10am:

Thelma Hogan “Memorial Plaques” Morning Tea
Open every Monday to Friday 10 —12 noon:
Resource Centre 7/66 Bay Tce (Outside Public Library)

Mt Gravatt Show Grounds
1644 Logan Road, Mt Gravatt, Brisbane

4" Biennial Fair coordinated by Queensland Association of Local
& Family History Societies Inc.

Our Cultural Heritage
e A double line up of workshops, seminars,
presenters on a wide range of topics, being held
all day. No need to book — gold coin entry.
e More that 50 stalls and displays from a wide
range of historical, genealogical and heritage
groups from all over Queensland.
Books! Books! Books!
Computer software, ideas, help,...
Refreshments and food available all day.
Free entertainment

Plenty of free car parking - enter via Broadwater Road.

Fair Admission:
Pre-paid discounted tickets - $5.50
OR admission at Fair - $8.80
o>

We will be ordering discounted tickets, for
members. If you would like to go, please give your
name to Jill Greenhill.

Tickets will be available for collection at the
Resource Centre or the May meeting.

(Pre-payment is required.)
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